
CCS  NEWSLETTER 2018 

*Responsible * Respectful * Safe 

 

OCTOBER / NOVEMBER DATES 
 

October  
3 ~ Student Flu Clinic 

3 ~ School Board Meeting 6pm at the Embden Community Center 
3 ~ PTO Meeting at CCS 3-4pm 

5 ~ Staff Workshop Day / No school for students 
8 ~ No School for students / Columbus Day 

10 ~ 6 th grade trip to Gulf of Maine Research Institute LabVenture 
13 ~ Boston Trip grade 8 

16 ~ Girl Scout Sign up Night @ CCS 5-7:30 
17 ~ Early Dismissal Day 

19 & 20 ~ Grade 8 Norlandñs Living History Center Trip grade 8 
23 ~ 5 th Grade trip to the ME Wildlife Park in Gray 

26 ~ End of First Quarter 
 

Late Oct, early Nov ~ Parent Teacher Conferences 
 

November  
1 ~ Retake Picture Day 

2 ~ Q1 Report Cards go home 
5 ~ Grade 6 trip to Coleñs Museum 

5 & 6 ~ Norlandñs Living History Center Trip grade 8 
5-8 ~ Tooth Protectors 

7 ~ PTO Meeting 3-4 in CCS library 
7 ~ School Board Meeting @ CHS 6pm 

11 ~ No School / Veterans Day 
14 ~ Parent Teachers Conferences 

19-23 ~ Thanksgiving Break 
31 ~ K-5 Halloween Parade (info. to follow) 

 



Raising money for your school is as easy as 1 2 3 and A B C. 

Since its inception, Hannaford Helps Schools has raised more than $9.2 million for schools in New 
England and New York. We'd like to thank our customers, school administrators, teachers, parents and 
students for making Hannaford Helps Schools an important part of their fund-raising efforts.  Please 
continue to send in your Hannaford Helps Schools coupons.   
 

Visit hannaford.com/helpschools to learn more. 

             Parenting Help for Everyone   
 

https://www.empoweringparents.com/ 
 

Effective Å Affordable Å Convenient 
 

Tools to manage the most difficult problems: disrespect, defiance, backtalk, lying, laziness, motivation, 
and much more. 
 
A company dedicated to empowering parents with the tools to manage the most challenging child 
behavior problems. 
 
¶ Online Learning Programs 
¶ Self-guided online learning programs where our experts teach you how to regain control of your 

child, your family, and your life through effective and proven techniques. 
¶ Online Parent Coaching 
¶ Parent coaches who work with you directly. Exchange unlimited messages and schedule phone 

calls with your personal parenting coach. 
¶ Hundreds of Free Articles 

 
Hundreds of articles by our experts addressing all of your parenting questions. (And yes, our experts 
are parents too.) 
 

 
 

 

100 Mile Club 
 

Thanks to Mrs. Theberge, our new District Champion and 100 Mile Club coordinator, our students are 
lacing up their shoes, and the miles (and SMILES) are adding up fast! Our K-5 has already walked and 
ran 77 miles total.  We are making teamwork the norm and together we are helping create healthy, 
happy, connected kids every day. 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

A Healthy Eating, Active Living Message 

Aim for 5 fruits and vegetables every day 
A diet rich in fruits and vegetables provides vitamins and minerals, important for supporting growth 
and development, and for optimal immune function in children. In adults, a high daily intake of fruits 
and vegetables is associated with lower rates of chronic diseases such as heart disease, stroke, high 
blood pressure, diabetes and possibly some types of cancer. Emerging science suggests fruit and 
vegetable consumption may help prevent weight gain, and when total calories are controlled may be an 
important aid to achieving and sustaining weight loss.  
 
 

Keep recreational screen time to 2 hours or less every day 
Watching television occupies many children for several hours each day and is associated with physical 
inactivity, increased energy intake, exposure to marketing (while sitting in front of the TV, many people 
snack more than they should) and increased prevalence of overweight and obesity. The American 
Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) recommends that children under age 2 not watch any television. Too 
much TV has been linked to lower reading scores and attention problems.  
 
 

Include at least 1 hour or more of active play every day 
Regular physical activity is essential for fitness and prevention of overweight and chronic diseases such 
as heart disease, diabetes, colon cancer and osteoporosis. While most school-age children are quite 
active, physical activity sharply declines during adolescence. Children who are raised in families with 
active lifestyles are more likely to stay active as adults than children raised in families with sedentary 
lifestyles.  
 
 

 Skip sugar sweetened beverages, drink more water every day 
Sugar-sweetened beverage consumption has increased dramatically over the past 20 years; high intake 
among children is associated with overweight and obesity, displacement of milk consumption and 
dental cavities.  
 
Whole milk is the single largest source of saturated fat in childrenñs diets. Switching to low or non-fat 
milk products significantly reduces dietary saturated and total fat, as well as total calories.  
 



Mr. D.    
 
The month of September was great welcoming back all of the students in my building.  It is a joy for me 
to greet them as they unload the buses every morning, fresh and ready for another day at school.  
 
I would like to recognize and complement our new staff members.  Alicia Bedard, our school social 
worker jumped on board day one, introducing herself to our students and reaching out to our parents 
and community members.  Heidi Day, our PE teacher has our gymnasium jumping from the time she 
gets here until the end of the day.  Students are not just engaging in the activities but are having fun 
doing it.  Mike Golden has established a strong relationship with our 5th grade class.  His expectations 
are clear and concise and he maintains them on a daily basis.  Stacey McCluskey has a well-structured 
4th grade classroom and has settled back in nicely.  Aaron Welch, Alicia Golden and Samuel Harper 
have all fallen nicely into their perspective positions as educational techs. 
 
Our PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention System) was introduced to our K-5 students this year and we 
are seeing great gains in behavior with our students.  The expectations are clear and the students are 
responding well.  We reward the good behavior with positive feed from the teachers who give each 
student a card that represents them being Respectful, Responsible and Safe.  With these cards, each 
student will get their hand stamped with a Green Cobra.   They are always anxious to show off that 
stamp to myself and other staff and to students who in turn strive to get their own cobra stamp. 
 
We have conducted our first fire drill this past September.  Expectations were relayed and students and 
staff did an excellent job following through with them.  We will continue throughout the year to have 
these drills and to ensure the students are prepared in the event of a real fire.   
 
 The K-5 students went to Lakewood Theater again this year.  They enjoyed the play Little Bo-Peepñs 
Wacky, Wonderful Road Trip.  With lively characters, catchy tunes, and plenty of laughs, Little Bo 
Peepñs Wacky, Wonderful Road Trip delighted our young students.  

 
 
The K-5 and 6-8 PTO have 
combined and are now the K-8 
PTO and we couldnñt be 
happier.  On Saturday, 
September 15th, the PTO threw 
a îBack to School Bashï, 
complete with a bounce house, 
dunk tank, face painting, a 
tattoo station and various 
games for all our students to 
enjoy. It was a great turn out 
with a steady flow of students 
and community members.  The 
dunk tank was a huge hit with 
Mr. D., Mr. Carey, Mr. Ferrari, 

Mr. Rothert and Mr. Golden volunteering to be dunked.   I want to thank all the staff that came to help 
out that day and a special thanks to our Board Member, Larry Dunphy who climbed into the dunk tank 



himself and added to the fun.  
 

               HAPPY BIRTHDAY MR. D. 
 
Picture day was held on September 13th, knowing the importance 
of school pictures for parents as well as the importance of 
instructional time for staff, a schedule was made and the day went 
by smoothly with minimal interruption to classroom time.  On 
Thursday, November 1st, we will have our picture Re-Take Day.  
 
Our Open House was Wednesday, September 19th and we had a 
fantastic turn out.  We had a steady flow of students, parents and 
community members.  It was great to see them roam through the 
buildings, getting the opportunity to meet the teachers and see 
their childñs classroom.    

 
I would like to extend a special thank you to our PTO members for joining us that evening to house 
the Scholastic Book Fair.  
 
Our 1st grade went on their annual Apple 
Orchard trip to the North Star Orchard on 
9/19 and had a blast.  It was a perfect, cool, 
crisp fall day.  They took a tour and learned 
about apples from trees to market.  They 
learned how to pick, process 
and bag apples as well. See all 
of our apples!!  J  
 
A 6-8 dance was held by the 8th grade parents 
and Mr. Carey on September 21st to help raise 
money for students going to the Boston Trip 
in October.  
 
Our 6-12 Athletic Director has been working hard at getting our fall sports together.  We have Mr. 
Drew Ferrari as our Cross Country Coach, Mr. P.J Vicneire as our Boys Soccer Coach and Mrs. Heidi Day 
as our Girls Soccer Coach.  Our Golf, Cheering and Football teams are cooperative programs with 
Madison and is running smoothly.  Please check out our sports link on our website at ccs.carrabec.org 
along with our morning announcements, lunch menus and more.     
 
We hope we can count on your continued support in our goal to improve student attendance this year.  
Students need to be in school ono a regular basis to get the most from their educational program.  We 
appreciate your trying to make appointments after school or during vacation as often as possible.  If 
your child is sick and needs to stay home from school, please remember to call the school (635-2209) 
or email Mrs. White at bwhite@carrabec.org .  This way we can excuse your childñs absence.  
 
Remember that being late to school can also have a negative effect on a studentñs education.  Students 
should arrive at school before 7:50 to be on time for class.  We appreciate parentsñ help in making sure 
your children have good attendance. 



 
Please donñt hesitate to contact myself, Mrs. Bedard our social worker, or our secretaries Mrs. LeBeau 
and Mrs. White if we can answer your questions, address your concerns, or help you with anything at 
all. 
 

K Fournier 
 
We have been off to a great start here in Kindergarten! Our class has been busy making friends, 
learning new routines, and navigating the school. We have been learning about center time and math. 
Our focus has been on name practice, shapes, rote counting to 20 and writing in our journals. We have 
also been working on our 3 core principals of be Responsible, be Respectful and be Safe. We have 
been doing a great job of earning those Cobra stamps.   
 
Our class also has two special friends, Tom and Tabby Cat who are helping us with our social skills. We 
have learned about apples and made applesauce. It was very yummy!  
 
Each week, we have reading buddies with Mr. Careyñs 8th grade class. Our class is really enjoying this!  
 
Thanks to our Sponsors each student in our class we be getting free books through scholastic. A huge 
THANKS to everyone who donated to this. If you have not signed up for Seesaw and would still like to 
please let me know. Itñs a great way to communicate and share pictures from your childñs day.  
 
Our class also went to Lakewood Theater this month for Little Bo Peep. A special thanks to everyone 
who attended Open House. It was nice to see everyone. 
 

1 Theberge  
 

Fall Greetings from First Grade! 

First quarter is off to a great start! We have done lots of assessments, including NWEA and DRA, to 
help guide with instruction.  We just finished three weeks of Smart Start in reading and now we are 
ready to dive into reading. In math we are working on fact families in addition and subtraction up to 
sums of 10. 

Thank you to all the families that stopped by during open house.  It was nice to meet everyone.  I will 
be scheduling fall conferences sometime in late October, early November.  Thank you to the parents 
who chaperoned our trip to North Star Orchard and Lakewood Theater.  

A huge shout out to our fabulous PTO!!! Thank you for ALL of the wonderful things you are doing for 
our school this year. 

PBIS is off and running full of great expectations.  The first graders have been earning lots of cobra 
stamps for being respectful, responsible and safe.  We will celebrate our great achievements at the 
end of every month. 

As always feel free to contact me anytime with questions or concerns. 



2 Larlee 
 
The Second Grade is off to a great start!  We attended the play, îLittle Bo-Peep" at Lakewood Theater 
at the end of September.  The students always enjoy this annual event. 
 
In Reading, we are reading a unit on Friendship, and we are reading "James and the Giant Peach."  In 
Math we are learning about Place Value to Hundreds Place.  They are also learning their math addition 
facts to 20. 
 
Phonics this month is focusing on Vowel Sounds and learning the difference between long and short 
vowel sounds and how they are made.   
Picture Day was September 13th. 
 

3 Schanz  

Autumn greetings, third grade families!  

This cooler autumn weather sure has been a welcome reprieve from the hot and humid start we had to 
our school year! I thoroughly enjoyed getting to start the school year with my class and beginning to 
become acquainted with each of the third graders this year before starting my maternity leave. Mrs. 
Stevens has stepped in to teach third grade in my absence, and we are very pleased with how well the 
students have made this transition.  

After beginning our year with a review of addition and subtraction with regrouping and even and odd 
numbers, our math studies have focused on learning how to round to the nearest ten and the nearest 
hundred. After mastering this skill, we moved on to applying this skill to estimating answers. 
Additionally, we have been working on mental math strategies and place value.  

In reading, we have been examining fiction genres with the focus on the question, îWhat can stories 
teach us?ï This has required students to dig deeper into the stories they are reading to find the 
authorñs message. Throughout this study, we have also been learning about synonyms. Our current 
read aloud is Frindle by Andrew Clements. This is a favorite of both Mrs. Stevens and Mrs. Schanz, and 
we hope it will become some of our third gradersñ favorites too!   

Students have all been working hard on their first narrative writing project. Each student has written 
about their favorite îSlice of Summerï memory. Through this project, students have been working on 
how to focus their writing on one topic and have practiced the steps in the writing process. Also in 
writing, we have been working on identifying the difference between complete sentences and 
fragments and the difference between statements and questions.  

In social studies, we have been working on our Expanding Communities project. This project sets the 
stage for a broader understanding of the world we live in for our future study of our state, country, 
and world - both current day and events and individuals throughout history. 



We are beginning the year by studying life science. We are first examining the difference between 
living and nonliving things and taking a closer look at plant and animal cells. Super Science by 
Scholastic helped us look at the effect a drought in Kenya over the past couple of years has had on 
the people and animals in the region. Students had the opportunity to design and build working 
models of water reservoirs similar to what could be used in Kenya to preserve and keep water fresh 
throughout droughts and dry seasons.  

If you have any questions or concerns throughout the school year, please do not hesitate to reach out 
to either Mrs. Stevens or myself.  

4 McCluskey  

 
The Fourth Grade Class has been studying animal adaptations in science and will be moving on to 
plants.  In reading students are learning how to find the main idea of a paragraph and how to write 
paragraphs using main ideas and supporting details.   
 
Throughout the year students will participate in "builds", which are what we call STEAM (Science, 
Technology, Engineering, Art and Math) activities.  As fourth graders, our students focus on the 
engineering process of planning, testing, revising, and testing again.  Students will also learn about 
different kinds of engineers.  This is a creative group of students!  They find unique solutions to our 
challenges!   
 
We finally have our aquaponics system set up.  We did lose our sucker fish, but will adjust the 
environment and try again.  The first plant we are growing is basil.  Yum!   
 
 

5 Golden 
  
Happy September!!! 
 
I am truly so excited to be back to school! Iñm sure not all students share these sentiments, but as a 
parent I know many of you are excited to get kids back to school also. We started day one off with 
îhitting the booksï hard and practicing routines. We will continue this throughout the year.  
I would like to highlight a few things in our class that we either have been working hard on, or are 
going to be in the near future.  
 
We are extremely fortunate to have our school system put a large emphasis on Math this year. We 
currently have two very talented math specialists working with my students, Mr. Twitchell and Ms. 
Costello. Mr. Twitchell has been part of our District for a while and continues to do his great work with 
our students and teachers. Ms. Costello comes to us part of our tri-district STEAM grant. Ms. Costello 
will be working with our students on Mondays for the next few weeks before she has to leave us to 
work in one of our neighboring districts. She will be working with our students with any gaps they may 
have regarding math skills used for STEAM projects.  
 



So you may be wondering what is STEAM. STEAM stands for Science, Technology, Engineering, Art, and 
Math. Within the STEAM concepts we have students working towards solving problems through a 
variety of ways. Students are given problems/builds that they must create a solution for, usually using 
multiple manipulatives. Iñm sure you will be hearing more about this from the kids as they get deeper 
into this.  
 
One of our major projects this year is also based around the STEAM grant. We intend to, along with 
other classes and other teachers, send a balloon equipped with a camera up to the atmosphere. (Weñre 
hoping for the atmosphere, but maybe not that high.) Please stay tuned for more news on this as we 
progress through the year.  
 
One of the common questions from parents at the recent Open House was îIs there really not that 
much homework?ï You may have noticed that your children arenñt coming home with a lot of 
homework, and yes that is my full intention when I can make it happen. I know how much of a struggle 
at times that can be and IF I can alleviate it by having students do the majority at school then I will do 
so. We have put into our daily schedule a short amount of time at the end of the day called our GRIT 
Time where our goal is to finish any unfinished work from that day. We have, and continue to discuss 
how grit and perseverance are and what it takes to finish strong at the end of the day.  
 
You may have also noticed that your child has been bringing home for you to sign, their Homework 
Notebook. It is my expectation that they do this and continue to do this throughout the year. My 
intention behind this is to help my students become more organized and prepared for 6th grade. I also 
do this as means of staying in contact with the adults in my students lives. Please help them remember 
to show it to you and have you sign it each night.  
 
Last, but not least our class is having an ongoing discussion about a class pet. Thatñs right, Iñm foolish 
enough to put myself through all the fun of having a class pet!! We started the year thinking we could 
get a certain pet, only to find out we couldnñt. So the discussion continues. Stayed tuned for how this 
all unfolds. 
 
If you need to contact me for anything at all please do not hesitate to call the school at 635-2209, or 
write me a note in your students Homework Notebook as I look at every day. 
 
I hope everyone has a terrific Fall and try to stay warm. 
 
 

6 Rothert  
 
This year we opened up by starting our new online curriculum.  Each lesson is delivered by the teacher 
projecting on the board as they work with the virtual models on their computers.  Our first unit works 
with area and multiplication by using tangram shapes to express how two different shapes can have the 
same area. 
 
To start the year off, we have taken the time to put those skills to practical use by employing the 3D 
printer to make the pieces we are using in class.  This assignment counted for a quiz grade showing the 
students understanding of multiplication and manipulation of area. 
 



Looking ahead, we will be moving on to ratios followed by rates and percentages.  Donñt forget that 
you can follow along with the course here: https://im.openupresources.org/6/families/index.html 
 
Parents are encouraged to take a look as it mirrors our schedule. 
 

6 Ela 
For the first half of the school year, the sixth grade social studies focus will be on Civics.  For many 
students this will be the first time that they have been introduced to key aspects of our nation's 
history, such as the causes of the Revolutionary War, the Declaration of Independence, and the 
Constitution.  Ideas like democracy, republican government, separation of powers, and checks and 
balances will be new to students.  Students will also learn about the contributions of our country's 
founding fathers and mothers.   
 
At the same time that there is an emphasis on Civics, geography will be highlighted.  Currently 
students are learning (most for the first time) the location of the fifty states.  To start the year, 
students are responsible for learning ten states a week, as they build towards the complete fifty state 
test on October 4.  As we move forward this fall, students will learn the locations of the continents and 
oceans, the locations of 40-50 major countries of the world, and finally the countries and physical 
features of North America.   
 
For many students, sixth grade represents the first time that Social Studies has been taught to them 
every day of the week, each day of the school year.  Most have seemed to enjoy the increased emphasis 
on Social Studies, and the new sixth grade class has been an enjoyable group to get to know. 

 

6 Weggler  

The 2018-19 school year is off to a positive start in grade six. It is hard to believe that more than half 
of the first quarter is behind us!  

 

Physical science is the focus of grade six science. This year we will study many aspects of matter (the 
particles that make up everything around us) and energy.  We began with an introduction to the 
science basics we will use throughout the year - the scientific method, observation, scientific models, 
theory, law, tools, and most importantly, SAFETY.  We will be learning ways matter can be measured 
(mass, volume, density, and weight) and using tools such as balance scales, graduated cylinders, and 
spring scales to make measurements. We will also be exploring the physical and chemical properties of 
matter and the physical and chemical changes which matter can go through. 

 

Grade six is looking forward to an exciting field trip in October to the Gulf of Maine Research 
Institute in Portland.  Students will participate in the LabVenture program in which they work in teams 
and use the steps of the scientific method and high-tech science equipment to complete a real world 
science investigation.  Another highlight of the trip is the "fancy" coach bus sent to transport us to 
and from Portland!  Look for the information / permission slip packet very soon. 



 7 Ellis 

Seventh grade is off to a good start with a great bunch of kids.  The schedule is pretty busy, but the 
students are getting the hang of it (maybe better than the teacher!). 

Mrs. Ellis is teaching all the ELA classes (English/Language Arts).  This quarter the focus is on realistic 
fiction and writing.  Students are also studying one new word each day, Monday through Thursday, and 
two new root words each week.  Each day they write one paragraph response (long hand!).  It always 
amazes her how much insight 7th graders have into a wide range of topics.   

Itñs a really good start and promises to be a wonderful year. 

7 McManus                

My name is David McManus and I will teach your child Life Science and Maine History this year. For 
me, this is year number 35 at RSU 74!  The temperatures were extremely hot when we came back, but 
your kids showed grit and started out well.  

Rules and expectations are clear and concise, making routines easy for students.  

On August 31st, our seventh graders were visited by Camp Kieve and they all had a great time, 
highlighted by the climbing wall.                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It should be a great year for all, one to remember.  If I donñt know you already I hope to meet you 
soon.   

. 

 



 7 Stone 
 
7th grade math classes will continue to focus on Integers and how to represent situations that involve 
such concepts as winning/losing, above/below, left/right, and positive/negative.  However, most of the 
attention will focus on using and justifying the rules for adding, subtracting, multiplying, and dividing 
integers.  This skill building provides the foundation for students to apply integer rules to all rational 
numbers in order to solve algebraic equations and real-world problems.  

In Algebra I we have been busy building algebraic skills so that we can pass the Algebra I standards.  
The early chapters introduced students to basic techniques for solving simple single-step equations.  As 
we progress the students will be dealing with multi-step equations and expressions.  We will be using 
inverse operations to isolate the variable in an equation, and applying P.E.M.D.A.S to evaluate our 
expressions.  The goal will be to continue to learn algebraic skills so that we can graph linear equations 
and apply them to real life situations.  In the coming weeks we will be developing the concept of slope 
as a rate of change and determining the slope from graphs, tables, and algebraic representations.   

 

8 Carey   
As usual Mr. Careyñs Social Studies class kicks the year off learning about the American Revolution. The 
students will learn about our founding fathers such as John Adams, John Hancock, and of course 
George Washington. We are reading the historical fiction novel April Morning by Howard Fast. The 
book takes place in Lexington, Massachusetts on the night of Paul Revereñs ride. The birth of our 
nation is an inspiring story that our students really need to learn and understand. Boston is often 
considered the îbirthplace of the American Revolutionï. On October 13th and 14th the 8th grade 
students have the opportunity to travel to Boston, Lexington, Concord, and Salem Massachusetts. This 
will give the students an opportunity to see îhistoryï firsthand. The students will visit the gravesites of 
Paul Revere, John Hancock, and Sam Adams. They will hear the story of the Boston Massacre at the 
actual site of the massacre. The students will visit the Boston Tea Party Museum where they will 
reenact the tea party! On Saturday night the group will travel to Salem where they will have 
opportunity to learn more about the Salem Witch Trials from 1692.  
 
 
Mr. Careyñs English class once a week has îReading Buddiesï with our newest students in the building, 
Mrs. Fournierñs kindergarten class. For a half hour every week the 8th graders sit and read to their 
reading buddy in the kindergarten class.   
 



8 Ferrari  
 
The 2018-2019 eighth grade class has gotten off to a great start. This 8th grade class is very unique 
beginning with the fact that there are only 38 students. This allows Mr. Carey and myself the 
opportunity to do many more cooperative activities.  
 
In math class we are starting off with a new online math program called Illustrative math. In English, we 
are reading April Morning, a book set during the Revolutionary War, which ties in with the students 
Social Studies class, and their upcoming trip to Boston.  
 
Because of our smaller class size we were able to go to the Maine Huts & Trails in one class trip 
together. This made the trip a wonderful experience for the whole 8th grade. We got to spend two days 
canoeing and kayaking, and it is great to get to know the who the students are outside of the 
classroom. I very much look forward to spending my birthday in Boston with the students next month! 
 

K-8 PE - Mrs. Day  
 

Our goal, at Carrabec Community School, is to provide the skills and opportunities for your child to 
learn and embrace health and fitness for life.  

Studies show physical fitness: 

V .  Improves clear thinking 

V .  Increases self confidence 

V .  Positively impacts studentñs performance in school 

Most Important - The Parentñs Role 

To help your child be successful this year, please follow our fitness program guidelines listed below 

Doctorñs Notes 

If your child needs to be excused from fitness activities, please provide a doctorñs note explaining what 
your childñs restrictions are and suggested modifications from the Dr. so we can keep them active and 
engaged to the best of their ability.  Please make sure a return to play date is also set for when the 
child will be able to rejoin full participation in class. Students will still be expected to change up and 
participate to the BEST of their ABILITY.    

Gym Shoes 

Your child will need gym shoes (sneakers, tennis shoes) to participate in activities.  They must have a 
flat bottom (no heel) and the foot must be fully covered.  Street shoes, sandals, Crocs, clogs, dress 
shoes, boots and any heeled shoes are not appropriate for class.  One way to always have your child 
prepared is to have an extra pair of gym shoes kept at school, in the classroom or kept in backpack. 
Our school has a variety of sized shoes that have been donated, if you need assistance with another 
pair of sneakers, please contact the office.  

 



Change of Clothes (Grades 6-8) 

 Your child is required to change his/her clothes in order to receive credit for participation.  If the 
student does not change into and out of their îworkout clothesï they will not receive credit for that 
day.  This requirement addresses are important health concerns surrounding personal hygiene as well as 
a development of studentñs responsibility.   

This year students will learn and refine skills.  The overall goal in physical education is to be active, to 
learn and refine skills and become aware of the correlation between wellness and movement.  We 
define success as FULL PARTICIPATION as well as growth and development in skills.  

If you have questions or information that might help me better work with your child, please contact me.  

 

 

Areas of Concentration for Our Fitness Program 

 

Locomotor Movements (walk, run, hop, skip, jump, gallop) 

Body Awareness (body parts and body shapes) 

Spatial Awareness (moving in different directions)  

Physical Effort (force, speed; being smooth and in control) 

Chasing, Fleeing, Dodging  

Manipulative Skills (throw, catch, strike, swing, push, pull) 

Body Fitness (heart, lung, muscles) 

Jumping and Landing (to different heights and distances, jumping rope) 

Rolling, Balancing, and Weight Transfer 

Rhythmic Skills (move to even and uneven rhythm) 

Self-Assessment (self-knowledge and positive self-talk) 

Sportsmanship (building positive attitudes) 

Cooperative Skills (working together in groups or with partners) 

Using Equipment (bats, balls and more) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 K-8 PTO 

This year our two PTO groups have combined into one.  Our new board members are: President ~ 
Victoria Greene, Vice President ~ Jessica Sales, Treasurer ~ Tanya McFayden and Secretary ~ Amber 
Mihos.  

Please visit and join our Facebook page, Carrabec Community School PTO, as a way to get information 
and to be a part of our school PTO.  We know not everyone can come to the meetings, this is where 
we will inform you of what is going on and for you to give your input or volunteer when you can. 

T-shirt forms have gone out to all of the students.  If you havenñt returned them by our 9/28 deadline, 
please contact a PTO member. We will be placing a mass order to help Mr. D., and his request for 
implementing a Sprit Day for the school.  We would love to have 100 % participation.  

We had our first annual "Back to School Bash".  Thank you to all that came and visited and especially 
thank you to everyone that enjoyed a dunk or two.  We are in hopes that next year this takes place 
before the school year starts.   

All PTO Meetings are on the 1st Wed of each month at 3pm.  This next one is on 10/3/18.  Please 
come and help us plan some fun events and activities for the next couple months. 

 

 

   Library ~ Mrs. Mellows 

It is wonderful seeing all of your children again in the library.  We have received many wonderful new 
books for them to borrow and I think there is something to interest everyone.  The Book It! Program 
for grades K-5 will begin on October 1st and will run through the end of March.  This program 
encourages children to read daily and Pizza Hut rewards the students that participate with a certificate 
for a personal pan pizza each month that they participate.  

Weñre very excited to provide your children with books and activities to further their love of reading 
this year.  

Reading with and to your children is one of lifeñs greatest jobs! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



       K-8 Instructional Technology             

                      Mrs. Waugh 

  

As the new school year begins, I am very excited about having the opportunity to facilitate the learning 
of all students from kindergarten through eighth grade. 

Technology engages students in learning while helping prepare them for the future. Each grade level 
lesson will guide the students to explore, connect, create and learn the possibilities of the digital world. 
I will incorporate the necessary lessons (by grade level) about proper use of the computer, keyboard 
typing, Google Apps, coding, cyber bullying, digital citizenship, safety and security concerns, and 
personal finance issues all using different platforms. Todayñs students need to understand and know 
how to utilize different programs to build on their digital skills. 

Each grade level will be participating in different lessons, such as: 

Kindergarten - Will learn how to log-onto the laptops, learn the schoolñs passwords and how to log-
onto the Website ABCya. 

¶ 1st Grade - Will be learning touch typing, using the program DanceMat. 

¶ 2nd Grade - Will continue practicing their typing skills using DanceMat and they will be 
introduced to Libreoffice word processing program. 

¶ 3rd Grade - Students will use Typing Club program to continue utilizing and improving their 
typing skills, and will be introduced to Google Docs and how they work. 

¶ 4th Grade - Typing Club lessons, Google Docs, Digital Passport (starting conversations and 
lessons on Digital Citizenship and Robotics. 

¶ 5th Grade - Typing Club lessons, Google Apps, Robotics and Digital Citizenship. 

¶ 6th Grade - Digital Citizenship, and start coding using the block format. 

¶ 7th Grade - Create their own websites and continue learning to code using JavaScript. 

¶ 8th Grade - Students will be introduced to different aspects of Personal Finance, for example: 
they will research career choices, make budgets, learn about interest rates, different types of 
insurances, etc. 

  

 

 


